
MEETINGS

Advertising Meetings
Township, Hall and Reserve Committees, please note: If you wish to advertise your meeting or make 
any changes to meeting details please let Lee Brehaut know as soon as possible by emailing meeting.
changes@selwyn.govt.nz, or by phoning 347 2800 or 318 8338.  

Public Forum at Council and Community Board Meetings
You can speak on matters of concern during the first 15 minutes of each Council meeting.   Please contact 
Sue Elder at the Rolleston office well in advance if you wish to speak.  To speak at Community Board 
meetings please contact Marilyn Ponsford at the Rolleston office.

Website
The council’s website now lists council and community meetings in the ‘Meetings Calendar’ under 
Council Info / Meetings.

COUNCIL 

Selwyn Central Community Board 
•	Wed 17 November, 4 pm, Executive Meeting 

Room One, Rolleston Council Buildings
Malvern Hills Rural Water Supply Sub-
committee
•	Thu 19 November, 1:30 pm, Darfield Library 

Meeting Room
Malvern Community Board
•	Mon 22 November, 3 pm, Sheffield Hall
Council Meeting
•	Tue 23 November, 1 pm, Council Chambers, 

Rolleston
Industrial Park Project Team
•	Fri 3 December, 12 noon, Izone Café & Visitors 

Centre Meeting Room 
	 (Because this project team discusses 

commercially sensitive information, the 
public will be excluded from most, if not all, 
of the meeting.  Please direct any queries to 
the Corporate Services Manager, Douglas 
Marshall.)

COMMUNITY

Castle Hill Village Community Association 
(Reserve)
•	Mon 22 November, 5:30 pm by SKYPE
Coalgate Township Committee
•	Tue 16 November, 7:30 pm, Coalgate Fire 

Station
Darfield Recreation & Community Centre 
Committee
•	Mon 6 December, 8 pm, Darfield Recreation 

Centre
Darfield Township Committee
•	Thu 18 November, 7:45 pm, Darfield Recreation 

and Community Centre 
Dunsandel Community Committee
•	Thu 2 December, 7:30 pm Dunsandel Volunteer 

Fire Brigade Rooms
Glenroy Community Hall Committee
•	Tue 16 November, 8 pm, Glenroy Hall
Glentunnel Residents Association
•	Mon 6 December, 7:30 pm, Community Centre 

– Glentunnel
Hororata Reserve Management Committee
•	Wed 1 December, 7:30 pm, Hororata Hall
Lake Coleridge Community Committee
•	Fri 3 December, 8 pm, Lake Coleridge Hall
Leeston Community Committee
•	Mon 6 December, 7:30 pm, Leeston Community 

Room 
Rolleston Community Centre Committee
•	Thu 25 November, 7:30 pm, Rolleston Community 

Centre Lounge
Rolleston Residents Association
•	Mon 22 November, 7:30 pm, Rolleston Community 

Centre
Springston Recreation Reserve and Associated 
Sports Committee
•	Wed 17 November, 8 pm, Springston Reserve 

Errol Tweedy Pavilion  
Springston South Reserve Management 
Committee
•	Mon 6 December, 7 pm, Springston Hotel. 
	 Back entrance access, or through the bar.
West Melton District Residents’ Assn
•	Wed 1 December, 7:30 pm, West Melton 

Community Centre 

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE TRIENNIAL 
ELECTIONS AND ANNUAL GENERAL 
MEETINGS
We encourage residents and ratepayers to get 
involved with their township advisory committees  
and the committees which run their reserves and 
community centres.  

Who can stand for election? 
Anyone can stand who lives in, or pays rates in, the 
Selwyn District, or is on the Selwyn electoral roll.  
For example, if you live in Christchurch but own 
land in Selwyn, you can stand for nomination.

Who can move or second nominations?
Only those who live in, or pay rates in, the 
committee’s local rating area may move or second a 
nomination.  In other words, only locals can choose 
who to nominate.

Who can vote?
Anyone can vote who lives in, or pays rates in, the 
committee’s rating area, or is on the electoral roll 
in that area.

You can see the complete version of the 
Management Committee Election Rules, as adopted 
at the council meeting on 3 November 2010, at  
www.selwyn.govt.nz under Council Information/ 
Council Community Committees.

TRIENNIAL ELECTIONS AND 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETINGS

Broadfield Community Association
•	Wed 24 November, 7:30 pm, Broadfield Hall
Dunsandel Community Committee
•	Thu 18 November, 7:30 pm, Dunsandel Sports 

Centre
Hororata District Citizens Association
•	Tue 23 November, 7:30 pm, Hororata Primary 

School
Killinchy Community Centre Committee
•	Wed 17 November, 7:30 pm, Killinchy Hall
	 Enquiries to Stan Pycroft 324 3214
Kirwee Recreation Reserve Management 
Committee
•	Mon 6 December, 7:30 pm, Kirwee Sports 

Pavilion 
Ladbrooks Community and Hall Committee
•	Tue 23 November, 7:45 pm, Ladbrooks Hall
Lakeside Reserve Committee
•	Wed, 17 November, 7:30 pm, Aquatic Club 

Lakeside Domain 
Leeston Park Association
•	Mon 29 November, 8 pm, Leeston Park Pavilion
Mead Hall Committee
•	Thu, 2 December, 7:30 pm, Mead Hall
Prebbleton Community Association
•	Tue 16th November, 7 pm, Prebbleton Hall
P r e b b l e t o n  R e s e r v e  M a n a g e m e n t 
Committee
•	Mon 6 December, 7:30 pm, Sports Pavilion, 

Prebbleton Reserve
Southbridge Advisory Committee
•	Tue 23 November, 7:30 pm, Southbridge Fire 

Station
Weedons Reserve Committee
•	Mon 22 November, 7:30 pm, Weedons Reserve 

Pavilion

LIGHT UP THE STAGE
with a CREATIVENZ GRANT

oo

Each midsummer’s night at the Globe

    (in Bankside) Oberon’s robe

Lacks magical shimmer

    It’s glimmer is dimmer

	 ‘Cos they can’t afford lights that 

	 are strobe!

Dear, dear. Did no-one tell them that exciting 
lighting could be just a CreativeNZ grant 
away? CreativeNZ grants promote community 
participation in the performance, visual and 
literary arts. 

To apply or find out more, contact Stuart 
Westoby on 347 2800 or 318 8338, or email 
creative@selwyn.govt.nz

Your application must reach Stu by Friday,  
26 November

LOST BENCH SEATS
Two bench seats were removed from in front of 
the Lincoln Tennis Club pavilion several weeks 
ago. The club president, Stuart Westoby, 
said that their reappearance – or information 
leading to their recovery – would be greatly 
appreciated.  

Contact: Stuart Westoby, 347 2875 or  
stuart.westoby@selwyn.govt.nz

Sunday 5 December 2010

Meet at Clausen’s Canvas & PVC 
at 1-30pm

All welcome

The tour will concentrate on 
some of the old businesses in 
the central part of High Street, 

including: Clausen’s Saddlery; 
Nicholls & Scott, accountants; 
Frank Townshend and later 
Landilaus Spitzer, dentists; 
Ellesmere Transport’s first 
office;  Woodard’s, and later Sam 
Pearce’s, bootmakers; Slattery’s 
grocery; Free Bros., butchers 
and bakers; Ted McIntyre, 

butcher; Mrs Anderson, draper 
and storekeeper. The tour will 
conclude with afternoon tea at 
the Fire Station.

Contacts:

Colin Patterson 324 4347

Betty Walls 324 3408

Ellesmere Historical Society

LEESTON HIGH STREET TOUR

BE IN TO WIN AT THE 
COUNCIL TENT
Courtenay A&P Show
Courtenay A & P showgrounds 
(next to the Kirwee Reserve)

Saturday 20 November
Visit the council marquee at this weekend’s  
Courtenay Show and you might just come away  
with a prize. You can also:

•	 See information on the earthquake
•	 Talk with our building staff
•	 Meet the Malvern Community Board members
•	 Meet the Mayor (between 11am and 1pm) 
And (did we mention?) enter the prize draw for a collection of items to kick start your emergency survival kit.



www.selwyn.govt.nz	 for the week 16 November to 22 November

SELWYN DISTRICT COUNCIL
PO Box 90, Rolleston 7643
council@selwyn.govt.nz

Council Chambers & Offices
Norman Kirk Drive, Rolleston
Ph 347 2800 or 318 8338

Rolleston Library & Service Centre 
Rolleston Drive, Rolleston
Ph 347 2880 or 318 8338

Darfield Library & Service Centre
3 McMillan Street, Darfield
Ph 318 8338 or 347 2800

Leeston Library & Service Centre 
High Street, Leeston
Ph 347 2820 or 318 8338

Lincoln Library & Service Centre
Gerald Street, Lincoln
Ph 347 2875 or 318 8338

with Sarah Wilson, Active Communities Coordinator

EXERCISE BENEFIT
WITHOUT THE SWEAT
Are you:
• 	 Between the ages of 45 and 65?

• 	 Doing less than 30 minutes of planned physical 
activity per week?

•	 Generally healthy?

• 	 Going to be available between 1 Dec and 14 
Dec?

If you answered ‘yes’ to all of these questions, then 
you could be eligible to participate in a study of the 
health benefits associated with reduced oxygen. 
This project has Lincoln University Human Ethics 
Committee approval.

What’s involved
First, you’ll be informed about the research. 
Then, if you decide to participate, your health and 
fitness will be checked. You will then visit Lincoln 
University four times a week, for four weeks. After 
this, your fitness will be tested again. That’s it!

To join the study or find out more, please contact:
Catherine Lizamore on (03) 325 3838, ext. 8769 
or at catherine.lizamore@lincolnuni.ac.nz

GET ON BOARD THE

We now have more options for 
getting from A to B in Selwyn. 
The official launch of the Selwyn 
Star was held at Selwyn District 
Council Headquarters on Friday, 
5 November. Due to the delay of 
the new branded buses, Rolleston 
School children have designed an awesome piece of 
artwork to go on the side of one of the temporary 
buses. 

Selwyn Star provides:
•	 An improved bus service between Rolleston, 

Lincoln and the city.
•	 An improved No. 81 Lincoln service, which will 

now run every half hour on Saturdays.
•	 A new No. 88 Rolleston service, which will 

travel all the way to the city Bus Exchange every 
30 minutes, six days a week, and hourly on 
Sundays.

•	 A new No. 820 Burnham to Lincoln service that 
connects Burnham, Rolleston, Springston and 
Lincoln, running every hour, six days a week, 
and every two hours on Sundays.

Even more fantastic news: a new fare structure 
has just been approved by Environment Canterbury. 
The cost will compare even more favourably with 
the cost of running a car!!
Vis i t  www.metroinfo.co.nz  for t imetable 
information.
So get on board and support this new 
service!

SHARE THE ROAD 
It’s great to see so many cyclists out on our roads, 
and so many wearing fluoro safety vests. It’s a brave 
soul who doesn’t. Many of Selwyn’s 100km per hour 
narrow roads don’t lend themselves to safe cycling, 
so pedallers need to be as visible as possible.

And yes drivers, cycles have just as much right on 
the road as cars. Cars and bikes need to share the 
roadway, respect each other’s space, be alert to 
each other’s needs and stick to basic road rules 
and etiquette.

 “Share the road” for cyclist’s means:

•	 being visible, with lights, reflectors and bright 
clothing

•	 obeying road rules

•	 avoiding sudden changes of direction

•	 cycling in single file, not 2 or 3 abreast

For drivers, “share the road” means:

•	 keeping a sharp eye out for bicycles at all 
times

•	 double-checking for cyclists when turning left 
or opening car doors

•	 using indicators when turning, even if no other 
cars are behind you, just in case a cyclist is 
there

•	 giving cyclists plenty of “safe space” when 
passing.

FIGHT TO VICTORY
with a SPARC Grant

Said the Coleridge coach, “A sensation

     We can be, this year, at pankration!

We could snatch every match!

     There’s only one catch -

              No money for transportation!” 

No problem! With SPARC in their corner, they 
won’t miss a match. SPARC travel grants help 
rural schools and sports clubs to transport 5 to 
19 year-old competitors to local contests. 

Grants do not cover:
•	 regional and national events
•	 weekday school competitions 
To apply or find out more, contact Stuart 
Westoby on 347 2800 or 318 8338, or email 
sparc@selwyn.govt.nz

Your application must reach Stu by Friday, 26 
November.

LINCOLN COMMUNITY CENTRE 

Final Supper & Dance
4 December 2010

B.Y.O. Beverages & Glasses
Please bring a supper plate to share

Meet & Greet 7pm to 9.30pm
Photos & slideshow presentation on Lincoln 

Community Centre and Historic Lincoln.

Live Band 9:30 pm to 12:20 am
Tickets $2 Each

Available from Lincoln Digital Print & Lincoln 
Library from 19th November

Organised by the Lincoln Community Centre 
Management Committee
Contacts:  
Sue Hadfield (Chairperson) 325 3173 
Joy Hurley (Secretary) 325 7497

FREE SEMINAR
Making $$$ from local events

Darfield Library, Macmillan Street, Darfield

Tuesday  23 November

5:30-9pm (20 minute break at 7pm for light tea)

Meet Anne Hindson, Christchurch Rugby World Cup 
2011 Manager, and learn how your business can 
make money from big events like the Rugby World 
Cup next year. 

To register: email btadvisor@selwyn.govt.nz  
with your contact details, or ring: 347 2712 or  
318 8338

with Glen Walker Libraries Manager

www.selwynlibrary.co.nz

The Big Bush Read
The summer reading programme is 
due to start on Monday 6 December 
so head down NOW to your local 

branch of the Selwyn Library 
and sign up for a great summer 
of reading.  

Places are limited, so be in 
quick.  It’s an incentive-based 
reading programme, open to 
school children aged 5-13. 
You can find out more from 
Jackie Claridge, our Outreach 
Librarian on 347 2770 or  
318 8338.

TOYS and VOLUNTEERS 
NEEDED!
Thanks so so so much to all the 
people who have already donated 
toys to our crèche. We still need 
a few more though – and some 
volunteers too! Why?

With so many activities and classes at the Rolleston 
Community Centre and elsewhere in Selwyn we need 
a crèche so that mums and dads can join in too. 
So if you have any unused toys in good working 
order (NO BROKEN ONES PLEASE) we’d love 
to hear from you! 

Also, we need volunteer child-minders. If you’d 
love to lend your time, we’d love to hear from you. 
You would be giving a parent the opportunity to 
participate in something that they might otherwise 
not be able to do! If you can help with either of these 
requests, please call or email me on 347 2753 or 
at sarah.wilson@selwyn.govt.nz 

Hmmm,
Now that  
looks a bit odd...

SHED FOR TENDER
To view this 3-4 bay shed, or to find out more, 
please contact Karen Bartlett on 347 2864 
or 318 8338. 
All tenders should reach us before 4pm, 
Tuesday, 30 November 2010.
Address your tender to “Shed Tender”, Attention: 
Karen Bartlett, at the council’s postal or our 
street address.


